
Cressy Local District Committee meeting 

27th March 2024 Cressy Community Hall 

• Opened: 7.00 pm 

• Attendance: Daniel Rowbottom, Katie Lamprey, Ann Green, Andy Byard, Helen 
Williams, 

• Guest: Paul Terrett. 

• Apologies: Maurita Taylor & Angela Jenkins 

• Declaration of Pecuniary interests- none 

• Confirmation of previous minutes. 

• Moved Katie Lamprey 

• 2nd Anne Green 

Business arising. 

1. Cressy dump point – Ongoing 

2. Swimming pool sign – Ongoing 

3. New street library - Longford Men’s Shed is constructing the new library 
and advised it should be finished soon. Discussion about where to site 
this is ongoing. 

4. Street Banners - waiting of further information from Richard Goss re: 
costs 

5. Playground Equipment – Has been ordered and awaiting arrival. 

6. Water Tower Art work – The committee requests the council to contact Tas 
Water and ask them to reconsider this project and advise the LDC of the 
reasons why it cannot go ahead. Noted artist James Cowan (KreamArt) 
has suggested location is ok. 

New Business 

1. The request for getting the war memorial cleaned was approved and will 
be done prior to Anzac Day 

2. The slashing of the roadside between Cressy and Longford has been 
done. 

3. The bike track between Cressy and Longford has gained attention with the 
LDC provided with a copy of the Northern Midlands Trails and Bikeway 
strategy, feasibility study. The LDC will discuss this at our next meeting 
and provide feedback to Council. Budget item. 



4. The committee asks the council to write to the Tas Police and request 
some information regarding the safety issue of busses leaving and 
entering the main road from the Ringwood Hotel car park. The committee 
would welcome someone from Tas Police attending our next bi-monthly 
meeting on the 29th of May to discuss our concerns. 

5. The committee also asks if council would write to Hydro Tas regarding the 
possibility of offering some of the area along Brumby’s Creek , for 
overnight, self-contained parking.  

6. And for council to pursue the idea of a World class Canoe slalom course 
in conjunction with Hydro Tas at Brumby’s Creek. 

General Business  

• Members of the committee were advised of the council members bus trip 
to Cressy and asked to attend. We would like to show the group the 
development of the Recreation Ground, the new seating areas beside the 
Bowls club mural and also the Stock Route. 

 

Meeting closed 8.00 pm 

Next meeting on the 29th May  2024 at 7.00pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


